IMMANUEL LUTHERAN SCHOOL
PARENT TEACHER LEAGUE

Minutes of January 14, 2015 Meeting

The regular meeting of the Immanuel Lutheran School Parent Teacher League was called to order on January 14, 2015, by
President Lisa Fischer.

Secretary’s Report. The secretary’s minutes of the November 12, 2014, meeting were read. A MOTION was made and
seconded to approve the report. Discussion followed. The motion PASSED.

Treasurer’s Report. The treasurer’s report was submitted and reviewed. A MOTION was made and seconded to approve the
report. Discussion followed. The motion PASSED.

Old Business.
Fundraisers.
Donna Bernau reported on the scrip fundraiser—it is going well.

Deb Thomas reported on the labels collection—it is going well. She will order pre-paid Visa cards with the
Campbell’s soup label money. Teachers will use these cards to purchase classroom supplies.

There are still a concession stand slots to fill for the basketball season. Sign up!
The Butterbraid fundraiser will be in March.
We will discuss Variety Show fundraisers at the next meeting.

Rural America Grant. Michele Schroeder applied for this grant.

New Business.

Basketball Tournament. The committee of lead people and third and fourth grade parents will meet to iron out details.
Parents want specific job descriptions so that they feel useful and helpful during their scheduled work time. We will not
charge for programs this year and we will list the concession stand menu in the program.

National Lutheran Schools Week.

The National Lutheran Schools Week committee (Mr. Dicke, Mrs. Baerbock and Miss Heintz) gave a report. National
Lutheran Schools Week is officially the last week of January, but we will celebrate primarily March 1-7, with a few
activities in January. Grades 5-8 will attend a Civil War reenactment at Martin Luther High School on January 27.

Good Shepherd Lutheran School in North Mankato has invited our entire school to participate in a Jesus Food event on
January 30. A MOTION was made and seconded for the PTL to sponsor a bus for our students to attend this event.
Discussion followed. The motion PASSED.

Our Lutheran Schools Week service project will be Project Linus, no-sew blankets for a homeless shelter. A MOTION
was made and seconded for the PTL to donate $250 for project supplies. Discussion followed. The motion PASSED.

Young Writers and Artists Conference. Students in grades 3-8 will attend this event on March 11. The total cost is
$15/student. A MOTION was made and seconded for PTL to pay $10/student and for families to pay $5/student.
Discussion followed. The motion PASSED.

Valentine’s Day Party. Michelle Schroeder will donate milk for the Valentine’s Day party. A MOTION was made and
seconded to let the teachers decide what kind of cookies to buy the kids, turn in the bill and PTL will pay. Discussion
followed. The motion PASSED.

Water Fountain. Lisa Stein reported that a water bottle filler attachment is available for our water fountain. A MOTION
was made and seconded to pay up to $600 for the purchase this attachment. Discussion followed. The motion PASSED.

Backdrops. We need to purchase backdrops for use at our Christmas programs and other events. Jodi Goff and Missy
will investigate options and report back to the PTL in March.

The next meeting will be Tuesday, March 10, 2015.

The meeting was adjourned.
Respectfully submitted,
Mary Kay Mages



